WATER BOARD MEETING
Tuesday, October 10, 2023
3:30 P.M.
COMMON COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Roll call was answered by: Commissioners Niles, Erdo, Parry and Cimpi

Others Present: John Monaghan, Water Superintendent; Brodi Oatman, Clerk of the board.
Arrived Late: Chairwomen Hicks @ 3:40 pm

The meeting opened at: 3:30 pm by: John Monaghan
Motioned by: Commissioner Erdo
Seconded by: Commissioner Parry

Resolved, to approve Water Board minutes of September 12, 2023

Ayes: 5
Nays: 0
Absent: 0

Motion Carried

Item 1: Consider a Leak Adjustment for 238 Williams Street.

January 24, 2023, a letter was sent for repairs to the meter, the bill was estimated for one quarter.
April 14, 2023, a letter was sent to have repairs to the meter, the bill was estimated for two
quarters. In the beginning of May the Water Department received a phone call from Maureen to
have her water turned off at 238 Williams St, due to no one living there, and her son would meet
us there as she was in Arkansas. The appt was made for May 19, 2023. The June bills were
mailed out on May 31, 2023, and her bill was $5,555.44 and now with penalties the bill is
$6,106.68. The next time we heard from her was when she came to the office to speak to the
Water Superintendent on September 7, 2023, about her bill because she is trying to sell the
house. She filled out a leak adjustment form and John explained to them that it must go in front
of the Water Board, and that she can come to the meeting, but she stated she is going back to
Arkansas.

Resolved, The Leak Adjustment Request for account 02-014001-00 was denied by the
Water Board. The full amount of 6,106.68 is due by October 31, 2023

Motioned by: Commissioner Cimpi
Seconded by: Commissioner Parry

Ayes:5
Nayes:0
Absent:(



Motion Carried

Motion to Adjourn: By Chairwomen Hicks
Seconded by: Commissioners Parry

Ayes: 5

Nays: 0
Absent:0
Motion Carried

The City of Oneida Water Board adjourned at: 4:00 pm

Respectfully submitted,
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Brodi Oatman
Clerk of the board



